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1 INT. SCONE CHURCH

PASTOR
It's now time for our cheers, see you 
soon psalm.

ELIJAH
                                      Whenever I feel all alone, I remember 
                                     what God or a higher spirit told me. 
                                      That's we're all made in the image of 
                 something holy-e.

PASTOR
Mmm, that pslam felt a little lazy 
Elijah.

ELIJAH
I had a really busy night Pastor...I 
was re-watching Season 17 of the 
Voice.

PASTOR
Alright...well, the Hiking Club is 
heading out today for their weekly 
excursion to the nearby state park! 
You know what they say: hiking a 
mountain is one of the closest things 
to seeing God.

AGNES
Who said that Pastor?

PASTOR
I'm sure someone said something to 
that effect. Well let's hope that the 
Hiking Club has a great time in the 
mountains!

fx; just the Pastor clapping

PASTOR
Oh, I thought everyone was going to 
help me clap for the hiking club.

fx; more clapping

GARFIELD
Why wasn't I invited on this hike? I 
used to hike all the time back when I 
was in the war!
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PETER
Sorry Garfield, the hiking would be 
too strenuous for someone of your age.

GARFIELD
You don't know how I old I am you 
fairy.

MATILDA
This hiking trip sounds expensive, 
Axl. And you don't even have a job. 
You quit Dairy Queen because you 
accidentally shit your pants.

AXL
I thought that my lactose intolerance 
would stop me from eating ice cream. 
But those crunchies looked too 
good...Besides, the church is paying 
for it.

ALICE
I'm sorry, what did you say?

AXL
The crunchies looked too good--

ALICE
No, the part about SCONE paying for a 
bunch of sweaty men to hike in the 
mountains! Are you for real?

AXL
Yeah, I mean I think we got like three 
hundred dollars

fx; gasps from Alice, Matilda and Pagan Ginger.

PAGAN GINGER
I can't believe I forgot you can get 
Dairy Queen crunchies on ice cream.

ALICE
Pagan Ginger, that is NOT the reason 
we just gasped.

MATILDA
Alice and I asked for five thousand                            ________ 
dollars for the Feminist Club's trip
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to D.C. for the woman's march. We were 
told there was no way the church had 
the money for that.

ALICE
And they just GAVE these boys three 
hundred bucks for wearing boots? No 
ma'am, this will not stand!

PAGAN GINGER
Well what are we going to do? I like 
boots, but long black heeled boots, 
not ones for hiking--

ALICE
Pagan Ginger, please never smoke a 
whole bowl before church again. We 
need clear minds to find a way to get 
back at this church for the clear 
injustice it has bestowed upon us!

PAGAN GINGER
Alice I smoke a whole bowl to clear my 
mind.

2 THEME SONG / INT. SCONE RECTORY

LIV
Jonathan, can you do me a favor and go 
through some of these voicemails that 
we saved on the phone system?

JONATHAN
Well I'm sure if we saved them, we did 
it with good reason...

LIV
But the voicemail is full! We have to 
clear the voicemail.

JONATHAN
I'll just delete all the voicemails we 
have.

LIV
But what if we have an important 
voicemail?

JONATHAN
Yeah, I'm sure we have an Oscar 
winning performance of a voicemail on
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this church's phone line.

fx; delete button

LIV
Jonathan, did you just delete all 
those voicemails?

JONATHAN
I Kon-Maried that Voicemail message 
box...no one is going to miss junk 
voicemail.

fx; footsteps

ELIJAH
Liv, can you go through the voicemails 
and get me the number of that agent 
that called yesterday who wanted to 
sign me?

LIV
Uh...

fx; front door

JONATHAN
Oh geez...Alice, Matilda and Pagan 
Ginger. Here to complain about how we 
used plastic straws for the coffee 
yesterday?

ALICE
It seriously wouldn't hurt to use 
paper straws.

JONATHAN
Once you've put a paper straw in 
LIQUID, it becomes a mushy ball of 
paper in three seconds. If I wanted a 
wet glob of decoupage in a cup, I'd 
just have Silver take his--

LIV
Jonathan, Matilda is sixteen.

JONATHAN
Trust me, I know Matilda is seeing 
Chet on the side like mashed potatoes 
on steak.
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PAGAN GINGER
I see Chet more as a triple 
cheeseburger than a steak.

ALICE
Liv, we are here to see the Pastor.

ELIJAH
What for? I don't see you in our 
appointment book.

MATILDA
It's a girl thing.

ELIJAH
Yikes, you know I can't handle girl 
topics. Or guy topics. Actually, I 
don't think I can handle any topics.

LIV
Well, let me go see if the Pastor is 
in...

fx; footsteps, knocking

PASTOR
Do come in now!

fx; door opens

LIV
Pastor...Alice, Matilda and Pagan 
Ginger are here to see you.

PASTOR
What is it concerning? I'm rather busy 
Liv.

LIV
You're painting a canvas.

PASTOR
It's a present!

LIV
For your lawyer boyfriend?

PASTOR
Why would you assume it was for my 
lawyer boyfriend, whose name by the 
way is Desmond?
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LIV
Because you're currently painting a 
picture of yourself...nude, wrapped up 
in a thin sheet, eating a strawberry 
and lusciously looking at the viewer.

PASTOR
You might be too smart for this job 
Liv.

LIV
I wish my paycheck reflected how smart 
I was.

PASTOR
Well send the girls in. They can maybe 
tell me if this painting could use a 
little nip slip.

LIV
Pastor, Matilda is sixteen.

PASTOR
It's the feminist club Liv...they're 
all mentally forty-five anyway.

3 INT. PASTOR'S OFFICE

PASTOR
Alice, Matilda, Pagan Ginger, what do 
you ask of me in my office in the 
rectory on this glorious morning 
provided by the Mother Earth, Mother 
Nature and the High Goddess--

MATILDA
Cut it Pastor. We're here to talk 
money.

PASTOR
Money? I'm sorry, did you loose money 
in the church? Denise mentioned she 
found a twenty-dollar bill and then 
Gladys quickly said she had lost a 
twenty-dollar bill.

ALICE
No! Pastor you gave three-hundred 
dollars to the boys club. And you have 
NEVER, not ONCE funded the Feminist 
Club!
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PASTOR
The boys club? I know we have over 
seventy-two clubs at this church, but 
I was not aware we had a boys club...

PAGAN GINGER
Pastor, the Hiking Club    the boys                         is          
club. There are no girls in the Hiking 
Club.

PASTOR
Are we sure about that? I believe 
Justine is in the Hiking Club!

MATILDA
Pastor,        is the one in the         Justin                   
Hiking Club.

PASTOR
Ah, well my periods tend to look like 
'e's' sometimes...

ALICE
Pastor, how are we supposed to believe 
that you're a feminist when you'll 
fund all the penis in this church and 
not even give one glance at our 
causes?

PASTOR
First, I'm quite insulted that you 
believe I'm NOT a feminist. I burned 
my bras way before it was the 'hot 
social justice warrior trend'. 
Granted, I burned a lot of clothes 
when I lived in NYC. There were 
bedbugs           .        everywhere 

MATILDA
Pastor you didn't want to fund our 
trip to D.C.

PASTOR
Well we finally have a little money, 
but certainly not thousands of 
dollars. The hiking club needed that 
three hundred dollars to properly 
enjoy nature.

PAGAN GINGER
Pastor I properly enjoy and worship
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nature everyday for free, because a 
beautiful warrior goddess blessed us 
with it and really nature is priceless 
and doesn't need funding.

MATILDA
You know what needs funding. What 
deserves funding. Our femenists club! ________                              
We are sick of getting 70 cents of the 
dollar! Now we're getting zero 
dollars!

ALICE
THAT IS IT PASTOR! As of right now, 
the Feminist Club is taking over the 
rectory!

PASTOR
What? Taking over the rectory--

ALICE
We have weapons Pastor. Like this 
taser I stole from Garfield.

fx; taser blitz

MATILDA
I took Chet's old bong...it doesn't 
work for smoking weed but it certainly 
can be used as a weapon.

fx; bong toot

PAGAN GINGER
And I brought this large sacrificial 
knife.

fx; knife slice

ALICE
(faux whisper)

Pagan Ginger, I thought we said no 
real weapons.

PAGAN GINGER
(faux whisper)

Well I'm not going to use it. I'm just 
going to pretend I'd use it.

PASTOR
Oh my gosh, girls please....
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fx; string music

ALICE
Pastor, if you don't leave this 
rectory, I will shock you!

ELIJAH
(in the hallway)

Stacey! What an excellent violin solo.

STACEY
Thank you Elijah! I've been practicing 
new material!

4 INT. RECTORY

LIV
I'm doing a crossword Jonathan. What's 
an eight letter word for lazy bum?

JONATHAN
Oh I LOVE crosswords. Mmm, maybe 
'careless'? 'Lethargic'? Oh that's 
nine. Lifeless? Passive? Oh that's 
seven...

LIV
Oh, I think I have it! It's 
'Jonathan.'

fx; silence.

JONATHAN
I swear you're lucky I don't sic the 
gay mafia on you.

LIV
You and the gay mafia? I'm sure you 
kill people with shady comments about 
their clothes. And make their ears 
bleed from all there over dramatic 
gasps.

JONATHAN
(over dramatic gasp)

You better believe it Miss Department 
Outlet Store.

fx; running
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PASTOR
Liv, Jonathan we need to leave. Right 
now.

LIV
Leave? As in stop working? Sounds good 
to me...

ALICE
No, leave as in LEAVE the rectory.

JONATHAN
Alice...is that a taser?

ALICE
The Feminist Club is taking over the 
rectory.

ELIJAH
Get off of me...please, get off of me.

PAGAN GINGER
Well next time a girl asks you to do 
something maybe you won't be a pig 
man!

ELIJAH
I hope a girl never asks me to do 
anything.

fx; rectory door.

MATILDA
Alright, out with the staff.

JONATHAN
Well what about Carol Ann?

PAGAN GINGER
Carol Ann is our club advisor.

LIV
Wait, I'm a true feminist. I insult 
every man I know. Why am I not an 
advisor?

ALICE
Well you can be an advisor now. Right 
after we slam the door on Pastor, 
Elijah and Jonathan.
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PASTOR
Girls, please don't do this-

fx; slam.

PAGAN GINGER
I'm calling the rest of the club right 
now! We're taking over this rectory!

LIV
Well, now that you kicked Pastor, 
Elijah and Jonathan out of the rectory 
by brute force, my first piece of 
advice, as your advisor, is to let 
them back in.

ALICE
Liv, they        to give the Feminist           refuse                      
Club a     . Yet the boys get three        dime                         
hundred bucks to play Huckleberry Finn 
in the mountains?

LIV
Do you really think that hiking trip 
is fun for any of the SCONE boys?

5 INT. MOUNTAINS

PETER
What a great first day of hiking! I'm 
very proud of the hiking trip

fx; 'huzzah'

PETER
I'm thinking we can go around the 
campfire and share some stories. Who 
wants to go first?

BENNI
Well I have a really fun story about 
the church hall.

JUSTIN
Oh cool dude. Let's hear it.

BENNI
Well one time, after mass there was a 
doughnuts and coffee event.          ___              
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PETER
Ah, okay.

BENNI
And after the event was over, there 
were FIVE leftover donuts.

fx; silence

JUSTIN
Was that the story?

BENNI
Can you believe it? Five donuts? I was 
set for the week all because nobody 
wanted five donuts.

fx; silence

PETER
Does anyone else have a good story?

6 INT. SCONE RECTORY

ALICE
Alright, we have everyone from the 
feminist club assembled here in the 
rectory. Does everyone know their 
tasks?

PAGAN GINGER
Denise's Niece Elise and I checked the 
security. It's all locked up.

ELISE
It's just Elise...and yeah, nobody's 
getting in here.

CAROL ANN
Oh and I made the snacks!

JUSTINE
Wait...are we sure Carol Ann is like 
on our side?

CAROL ANN
What do you mean Justine?

JUSTINE
Well like you're part of the staff. 
And we kicked the staff out of the
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rectory and onto the curb.

CAROL ANN
Oh sweeite...      come before                  girls             the 
   ! I remember one time when I was man                                 
kidnapped into a sex cult, I grabbed a 
knife and stabbed the cult leader in 
the face--

ALICE
Carol Ann what kind of snacks did you 
make?

CAROL ANN
I made some fruit salad but only with 
feminine fruit. Like strawberries and 
grapes.

ELISE
How are grapes a 'feminine fruit'.

CAROL ANN
Because grapes look like ovum.

MATILDA
Welp, now I lost my appetite.

JANICE
Alice, I already did my part!

ALICE
Oh, you made sure to fill a tub with 
fresh water in case they decided to 
turn off the water?

JANICE
Nope, I put some charms on the house.

ALICE
That wasn't your job Janice.

JANICE
Of course it was, I'm the only 
Hogwarts-approved witch in the 
Feminist Club!

ALICE
Jesus, why did I invite Janice into 
the Feminist Club?
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LIV
Girls, let me say this again: I think 
this is a bad idea.

ALICE
Noted. Now let's all look around the 
office for money.

JANICE
I have a charm for that too!

ALICE
I'm sure you do.

7 EXT. SCONE RECTORY

ELIJAH
Pastor, it's been an hour. Should we 
call the police?

PASTOR
Of course not! The police would shoot 
these girls dead and blow up the 
rectory!

ELIJAH
The sad thing is I don't know if 
you're exaggerating or not.

JONATHAN
You guys, we need to negotiate with 
the girls.

PASTOR
Well how do we do that?

JONATHAN
Actually, I have the PERFECT tool for 
negotiation.

fx; swipe

PASTOR
Jonathan, you own a megaphone?

JONATHAN
I bought it when I tried out for my 
college's cheerleading team!

ELIJAH
I didn't know you were a cheerleader.
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JONATHAN
Oh, I'm not. I ended sleeping through 
the auditions. But I bought some cute 
outfits.

PASTOR
(in the megaphone)

*coughs*. Feminist Club...I understand 
your demands. Perhaps there is a way 
for SCONE to fund you and your plans?

MATILDA
(in the distance)

How so?

PASTOR
(in the megaphone)

I will give you guys twenty 
dollars...you can split a fun t-shirt 
or maybe all go to Applebees and get a 
couple half priced appetizers?

MATILDA
(in the distance)

Womuen's rights won't be solved by 
clothes and shitty frozen food!

PASTOR
Well, I tried.

ELIJAH
Let me try.

ELIJAH
(in the megaphone)

Girls, maybe we can get you some free 
intern hours for school? Of course, 
you'd have to pay the school for the 
intern credits...

MATILDA
(in the distance)

I'd rather take the bulk processed 
frozen apps than that Elijah!

JONATHAN
Gosh the two of you are worse 
negotiators than Oprah's dietitian. 
Give me my megaphone
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JONATHAN
(in the megaphone)

Listen sweeties...this is going to end 
in two ways: badly or with you guys 
getting something out of this. So what 
do you want? New purses? A date with 
boys? An expensive premium Panera 
Bread salad?

MATILDA
(in the distance)

Just for that comment, we're truly 
going to dig our heels in!

JONATHAN
(in the megaphone)

Oh you want new heels?

8 EXT. MOUNTAINS

fx; bonfire crackling, cough of silence.

MARIO
Well I guess I have a story.

PETER
Please Mario, do share.

MARIO
I was fixing an appliance when I turn 
around and a naked woman was at the 
doorway. I said, 'mamma mia, why are 
you sharing your beef veal with me' 
and she said 'I want your marinara 
sauce on me'.

COMMUNIST DEREK
Oh wow, this is a hot story.

PETER
I'm more of a meat guy than a fish guy 
myself. Please continue Mario.

MARIO
And then I said, 'well I usually 
disappoint the women. I am, as what 
you say in English, a 'premature 
finisher'.

fx; awkward silence.
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AXL
God I'd rather be in school. And by be 
in school I mean suspended from school 
and at home.

9 EXT. SCONE RECTORY

PASTOR
Negotiations failed...what are we 
going to do?

fx; footsteps

MARCY
I was over in the church practicing my 
new song, 'Kisses and Candy'. I heard 
there was a situation and figured I'd 
come help you guys.

ELIJAH
Well we could lob Marcy at them.

JONATHAN
Lob her like the destructive bomb she 
is.

PASTOR
Marcy, can you go in the rectory and 
calm down the Feminist Club?

MARCY
Absolutely. I was the one who 
negotiated Marcy Playground's demands 
on our 2003 tour.

JONATHAN
I bet that went well since everyone 
remembers the band Marcy Playground.

MARCY
Originally they wanted to put us in 
Motel 6...I got them convinced to move 
us to the Holiday Inn.

ELIJAH
Is that even an upgrade? Sounds like a 
horizontal promotion to me.

MARCY
I'll take care of these girls the way 
I took care of my agent.
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fx; footsteps

ELIJAH
Oh shoot, I am looking for a new 
agent. Should I ask Marcy for her 
agent's contact?

JONATHAN
Marcy's agent is probably Marcy 
herself.

fx; footsteps

10 INT. SCONE RECTORY

ALICE
Has anyone found anything worth of 
value?

ELISE
Elijah's great-grandmother's golden 
stapler...but I don't think it's real 
gold.

CAROL ANN
I found the smoke machine. We paid 
some money for that.

JUSTINE
I found some weed. But the weed was in 
my pocket.

PAGAN GINGER
Girl, let's smoke in the name of 
women's right.

ALICE
None of this is valuable! I'm going 
crazy...

fx; door opens

MARCY
Hello girls, it's the church 
celebrity: Marcy, here to help end 
this strife.

ALICE
Well now I'm guaranteed going crazy.
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CAROL ANN
How did Marcy get in here?

MATILDA
Marcy, we're not giving up until we 
have money.

MARCY
I wasn't told what I could negotiate. 
But since this place makes less money 
than our official Marcy Playgounrd 
waterbottle line, I assume there's not 
much money around here.

JUSTINE
Weird, I'm surprised Pastor and Elijah 
are breaking the rules of torture set 
by the Geneva Convention.

ALICE
Well since you're useless Marcy, 
you'll be our        .              hostage 

LIV
Don't you think that having a hostage 
is taking this a bit too far?

ALICE
Carol Ann, tie up Marcy with some of 
that rope we have left over from the 
tug-of-war game at La Carnival.

CAROL ANN
Gladly!

MARCY
I haven't been a hostage since in the 
music video we did for the fourth 
single off our third album. What a 
treat, working with Jaxques Van Jones.

CAROL ANN
I'm sorry Marcy, I'm not listening. 
Did any of this actually happen?

MARCY
Of course it did, I'm a star.

CAROL ANN
Oh, that reminds me of the time I 
watched the stars with the lead singer
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of Pearl Jam. We had both gotten Grand 
Slams at Denny's --.

11 EXT. SCONE RECTORY

PASTOR
Do you think Marcy convinced them to 
give up the rectory?

JONATHAN
Well all Marcy would have to do would 
be to sing. That would get the girls 
running.

ELIJAH
It's a shame that Marcy is still the 
best voice in the choir...

fx; footsteps

CHET
I came as fast as I could.

JONATHAN
Well with your short, thick stature 
that must have taken you an hour.

PASTOR
Chet, what are you doing here?

CHET
I'm here to help. I...really like 
Matilda. Maybe I can make a plea with 
her.

JONATHAN
That means they're snogging right?

ELIJAH
Well Chet, here's the megaphone. Try 
your best.

CHET
(in the megaphone)

Matilda, I think you're so special and 
I really like you, I almost 
lo...lo....you know what I mean. But 
if you spend the rest of your life in 
this rectory...I'll never get the 
chance to lo...lo...
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ELIJAH
To login to a joint email account?

PASTOR
I may not be a teenage girl, but back 
when I was a teenage girl in Zimbabwe, 
I would have swooned for a guy who 
made a plea like Chet.

MATILDA
(yelling)

Sorry Chet, I think you're cute but I 
have to stand up for women's rights!

CHET
(in the microphone)

You know what, I respect it. And I 
will wait for you.

ELIJAH
What a reverse gender experience, 
usually girls are the ones waiting on 
boys.

JONATHAN
Oh I've seen most of the Feminist Club 
Elijah, ain't no boys waiting around 
on them hoes.

fx; running steps

GARFIELD
James and I came as soon as we heard 
the church was under attack.

JAMES
AS you know we WE WERE ONCE UNDER 
ATTACK in the WAR!

PASTOR
Well the church is fine. It's the 
rectory that's under attack. And even 
then it's not really under attack, 
it's more of a siege situation

JAMES
A SIEGE SITUATION! JIMMINY CRICKET 
GARFIELD, the Communist witches have 
taken over our rectory, we must act 
immediately for the SAKE of our 
FREEDOM!
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GARFIELD
James, what do we do?

JAMES
Pastor, do we have access to planes?

PASTOR
No.

JAMES
What about guns?

PASTOR
Definitely not.

JAMES
What about Agent Orange?

PASTOR
Agent Orange? You mean the toxic 
material they dropped over the 
forests? We certainly don't have that 
nor condone Agent Orange James!

GARFIELD
Back in my hayday, I was an undercover 
operative in Korea named Agent Orange. 
They called me Agent Orange because I 
had a frizzy orange wig and used to 
sing for the boys down at the 
makeshift bar--

ELIJAH
Well where's that award-winning voice 
you had while being undercover? 
Because Garfield you're very pitchy 
lately in the choir...

JAMES
Pastor I will see to it that we handle 
a strike mission on these overbearing   ______________          ___________ 
women._____ 

fx; footsteps

JONATHAN
I'm sorry, I was texting a hunk, did 
the History Channel go to commercial?

fx; footsteps
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CHARLENE
Good day everyone, why are we all 
outside the former bakery that we've 
converted into a rectory?

PASTOR
The feminist club has taken over the 
rectory and are threatening us.

CHARLENE
OMG, are they threatening my foster 
plants?

ELIJAH
No, I don't think they were worried 
about the part-time bookkeeper--

CHARLENE
I need to immediately get home at once 
and check in on my daisies!

fx; running footsteps

ELIJAH
I...even I don't get where that 
anxiety came from. And I'm more 
anxious than a room of anxious 
teenagers at a school dance.

12 INT. SCONE RECTORY

MARCY
...after that, it was just downhill 
from there. John Wozniak and I just 
got into so many fights over the band. 
It just spread through the whole 
group. He'd want to eat at Chipotle, I 
wanted Panera Bread because of all my 
points. John Wozniak wanted to partner 
with Dove Chocolates, I wanted Marcy 
Playground to partner with the true 
superior chocolate, Hersey's. That's 
just the beginning of how I got kicked 
out-- I mean left of my own accord.

MATILDA
Alice, the girls are losing morale. 
Marcy's stories are making us go mad.

ALICE
Well then we really only have one
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choice do we?

13 EXT. SCONE RECTORY

PASTOR
The doors to the rectory are opening!

ELIJAH
Are they coming out?

fx; door rectory

ALICE
You can take back Marcy, she's the 
worst hostage ever!

MARCY
Ow, you were supposed to free me from 
this rope and      toss me out the               then                 
door.

fx; door slams

JONATHAN
So...they just gave Marcy back to us. 
Was this maybe the shortest hostage 
situation ever?

14 INT. SCONE TUNNEL

GARFIELD
James, it was a good idea to use Carol 
Ann's underground tunnel. We'll be 
inside the rectory in no time.

JAMES
When we get there, use this large 
plastic bat I found in the pile of toy 
donations for kids.

GARFIELD
Oh, now that's a nice bat.

JAMES
Dang it, I can't see down in this 
rectory basement. Why is this place 
built like some haunted castle? It 
reminds me of the war!

GARFIELD
I hope this isn't it for me, I'm too
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young to die!

JAMES
If I didn't die in the jungles of the 
Congo, then I won't die here.

GARFIELD
I thought you were in the Vietnam War? 
Why were you in the Congos?

JAMES
I was in the congo cause it was a 
poorly planned vacation from a travel 
agent who I never worked with again.

GARFIELD
WoAH

fx; falls

JAMES
OH NO GARFIELD ARE YOU OKAY?

GARFIELD
MAN DOWN MAN DOWN I AM NOT OKAY

JAMES
WHAT ATTACKED YOU FELLOW TROUPE MEMBER

GARFIELD
It's soft and tangly, like a fabric!

JAMES
Curse these fabrics, WOAH!

fx; falls

JAMES
Garfield, I've fallen too!

GARFIELD
Curses, this is it for us ol' friend. 
We've been had. The enemy has got us 
with silk.

JAMES/GARFIELD
Noooooooooooooo!
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15 INT. RECTORY

PAGAN GINGER
Um, Alice. I think I can hear James 
and Garfield in the basement...they 
might have used the tunnel. Should I 
just lock the door so they can't get 
in?

ALICE
Yes Pagan Ginger.

PAGAN GINGER
Alrighty.

fx; door locks

LIV
Alice, don't you think this has gone 
far enough? You turned over your 
hostage, there's no leverage and you 
guys aren't going to be able to stay 
in this rectory forever!

ALICE
Liv, just admit that you side with the 
man! The camping boys just get all the 
money and the girls can just suffer!

LIV
Well come now Alice, do you really 
think the boys are having fun?

16 EXT. MOUNTAINS

fx; silence and crackling fire

PETER
Well, that was a great twenty-five 
minute story from Socialist Dave about 
Socialism and a twenty-five minute 
response about Communism from 
Communist Derek.

SOCIALIST DAVE
Thank you, I thought it was quite 
riveting material.

COMMUNIST DEREK
Down with the proletariat scum!
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SOCIALIST DAVE
Hiking truly is a bourgeoisie activity 
though, don't you think?

fx; communist and socialist fight in the background

PETER
Justin, do you have a story to share?

JUSTIN
No man, I'm just rubbing this THC 
lotion and listening man.

PETER
Axl, what about you?

AXL
Yeah, my story is why the hell did I 
come on this hiking trip.

COMMUNIST DEREK
Dave, I respect you as my equal. But 
comrade, you're clearly off your meds 
to suggest that a system devoid of 
control would be fine with limited 
government power.

SOCIALIST DAVE
Well Communist Derek, socialism hasn't 
been tried in it's true form. Unlike 
Russia's Communist experiment...

COMMUNIST DEREK
The soviet union WAS NOT a communist 
society, it was an absolute tyranny--

PETER
We have a long day, why don't we turn 
in?

SOCIALIST DAVE
Yes Peter, after I school Communist 
Derek on some tenants of socialism.

AXL
It's not a camping trip unless we talk 
about tenants of government systems.
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17 EXT. RECTORY

PASTOR
Well, I just got a text from James 
that says 'mission aborted.' I'm going 
to say that James and Garfield's 
strike mission was a failure.

ELIJAH
What are we going to do Pastor? I have 
to write an original psalm for mass.

PASTOR
We have six days till mass. I imagine 
you'll have it done by then.

ELIJAH
Well if these keeps up, I'll only have 
a sloppy psalm at best!

JONATHAN
I've heard your psalms, and sloppy is 
accurate.

fx; footsteps

SHARON
What in the whole jar of strawberry 
rhubarb jam is going on here?

PASTOR
Sharon, thank god you're here to help! 
The Feminist Club got upset that I 
funded the Hiking Club that they took 
over the rectory.

SHARON
Well that's just unacceptable...give 
me that megaphone. I just ran ten 
errands for this church and inside 
that rectory is a small pint size of 
protein ice cream that I'm going to 
have for lunch. And these girls are 
stopping me from having lunch.

SHARON
(in the microphone)

Feminist Club...girls, it's me Sharon.

JONATHAN
You know, the woman who stole from us
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who we've allowed back into our lives.

fx; footsteps

ALICE
What do you want, Sharon?

SHARON
(in the microphone)

Girls, if you stop this siege of the 
rectory I'll take you all to the Women 
Equality Museum downtown and then we 
can go get martinis and talk about the 
experience. It'll be my treat. But 
     if you give up the rectory!only                            

MATILDA
(whispery)

Alice, that's a good deal we should 
take it.

JUSTINE
Can Sharon throw in a weed brownie for 
me instead of a martini?

PAGAN GINGER
Oh make that two week brownies Sharon.

SHARON
(in the microphone)

Well...I guess I can make that work.

ALICE
Well wait a minute, I don't know if 
we're going to except these terms.

LIV
Alice this is probably the best deal 
you're going to get.

JANICE
Yeah Alice, maybe the bar will have a 
Harry Potter martini!

fx; footsteps

CAROL ANN
Alright girls, I grabbed some leftover 
triskets, cream cheese and some
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crushed pepper flakes. I also made two 
pitches of watered down unflavored 
church koolaid.

ALICE
Alright Sharon...we accept your terms.

fx; cheers, door jingle

MARCY
Well I can't help but think I played a 
          in their surrender. Just huge part                          
like the time I played a           in                          huge part    
crafting the Arctic Monkey's iconic 
alternative hit 'Do I Wanna Know?'

JONATHAN
Do I Wanna Know this story?

MARCY
Well you know how the song has that 
clap? That was actually my idea...

PASTOR
Sharon, you saved our rectory and 
empowered the Feminist Club! You're 
truly the best volunteer we've ever 
had.

CAROL ANN
Well fuck me and these cream cheese 
pepper flaked triskets then.

SHARON
It's alright Pastor, I'd do anything 
for the church.

LIV
(suspiciously)

Mmhmm, I bet you would.

ELIJAH
Should someone go check in and help 
James and Garfield? They could be 
hurt.

PASTOR
You're right. Carol Ann, can you go 
check in on those two in the tunnel? 
Afer you throw away those nasty 
triskets.
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CAROL ANN
You don't want a trisket?

JONATHAN
I'm sorry, do I look like some poor 
white trash? I clearly do Club 
Crackers.


